
BayLake Woodturners 

A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturners 

Officers 

President:  Tim Harteau — timharteau@att.net   

Vice President:  Kelly Bresnahan—wdwerk2@yahoo.com                            

Secretary:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com       

Treasurer:  Terry Hermes — wood5056@gmail.com                                          

Send me your Address, Email or Phone Number Changes                                       

 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Audio / Visual:  Clete Selissen 

Newsletter Editor:  Terry Hermes wood5056@gmail.com 

Store Keeper:  Carl Boucher— mb4a@aol.com 

Web Editor:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

    MEETINGS START at 9:30 am 

  DEC 17   Carving Accents  

                  Becky Wallschleager  

 

  JAN 21    Stabilize — Lisa Miotke 

 

  FEB 18    TBD 

  

  Artisan Center Classes  

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-

center 

  

 

Artisan Center  

1417 Cedar Street  

Green Bay, WI 54302  

(920) 544-5018 

ARTISAN.CENTER@NWTC.EDU  

NWTC.EDU/ARTISANCENTER  

 

NWTC Artisan Center does not require masks to be worn at our meetings.  The meetings will be held 

on the third Saturday of each month at 9:30 am, but dates may change due to scheduling conflicts.  If 

you would like to be a demonstrator please notify Tim Harteau on what you would like to demonstrate.  

Thank You! 



 

President Letter 

 

By: Tim Harteau 

 

Happy Holidays to All, 

“May the sawdust of our craft be the glitter of the season!” 

As I think about the upcoming meeting, I’m reminded of a couple more “turned gifts” I   
wanted to make… I imagine that many of you are also knee deep in wrapping up your         
seasonal turning projects.  Stay focused, enjoy your time at the lathe and remember… Dead-
lines can be such great motivators!  (hahaha…) 

Speaking of gifts, how about turning a ring?  Ed Cole’s demonstration last month falls into 
that nice category of projects that can be made in one evening and uses small amounts of 
wood/materials.  A great project for using those special scraps of wood you’ve been hanging 
on to.   Thanks, Ed, for another great small project demo! 

This month’s demo will be on carving.  Carving can add interest to our turned items by adding 
textures and objects.  Becky will provide us with an overview of her carving techniques. 

The steady rest project is in full swing.  It took a while for me to get this going but we are  
now in production mode.  There were 11 club members that signed  up last spring.  Currently 
the components are purchased, roughed out and ready for sanding and assembly.  Lynn and 
Lisa are the first two people to finish theirs!  I’ll be reaching out to the others as we continue 
the build.  

See you Saturday, Tim  

 
 
 
  
 
 
 



 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 

 

 

 

 

FROM ALL OF US  

AT 

BAY LAKE WOODTURNERS 



NOVEMBER DEMONSTRATION 

 

By: Terry Hermes 

Ed Cole was our November demonstrator showing all the steps in making a ring.  

He explained all the equipment he will be using and how the ring mandrel works  

with the three sizes of bushings. (Small, Medium, Large)  The mandrel can also    

be used for making a bottle stopper.  Ed went through how to choose the correct 

ring size and all the different type of rings cores that can be purchased.  He 

showed the rings he made from acrylics, inlaid and solid wood pieces.  You can 

watch Ed’s demo and other demos by going to YouTube and searching Bay Lake 

Woodturners.  Once on our site just click on the video you would like to watch.  

We have two ring rental kits in our store with the mandrel and bushings.   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rings make great gifts so give them a try! 



 

 

LAST CALL FOR MEMBERSHIP DUES 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

Our membership dues are $20.00 for this year.  After the December meeting anyone that has 

not paid their dues will be taken off the active membership list.  This means you will not be 

able to access our website or attend our monthly meetings.     

There are two ways to pay for your dues and the wood exchange.  You can pay by check at  

the December meeting and your check will be your receipt that you are paid in full.  Also    

you can pay your annual dues online with a credit card.   

To pay online go to our website www.baylakewoodturners.com and click Dues and             

Contributions, under Dues click Select, click Renew Dues, click Add to Cart.   

If you would like to pay for the Wood Exchange click Dues and Contributions, click               

Contributions, click Wood Exchange and click Add to Cart.  You can pay for both items at     

the same time. 

The December meeting is the cutoff for paying your dues!  Please don’t let your membership 

expire — we would hate to see you go!   

RING RENTAL KITS  

By:  Terry Hermes 

We now have two ring kits that can be rented from our store and the cost is $3.00 per kit.  

You can check the ring kit out at a meeting and then bring it back to the next meeting.  The 

kits have two different size mandrels.  One kit has a 1 x 8 TPI for smaller lathes and the other 

is 1 1/4 x 8 TPI for larger lathes.  The kits include a mandrel with nut and bushings for small,    

medium and large rings.  You will need to furnish a ring core, either acrylic blank or wood  

and a finish.  Please place all the parts back in the zip bags so we don’t lose any pieces.  

Thank You! 



LIBRARY ADDITIONS  

 

On April 16, 2022, Jason Clark gave a live Zoom demonstration for our club on his Saturn 

Bowl.  This is a unique bowl that has a rotating disk inside the bowl.  You can turn the disk 

but it will not come out of the bowl.  Jason has donated two instruction books on how to 

make the basket illusion on his Saturn bowl.  If you want to add something new to your   

bowl turning, go to our library and check out the Saturn Bowl instruction books.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The books are numbered S7004 in the library 



SMILE AMAZON 

 

Support BayLake Woodturner’s Club by shopping at Smile Amazon 

 

Go to www.smileamazon.com and click on the Supporting Tab then type in Baylake 

Woodturner.  For every purchase that qualifies at Smile Amazon a portion of that purchase 

will be sent to our club.   

 

Last Amazon Deposit (11/22/2022) = $10.16             Total Amazon Deposits = $75.38           

BayLake Woodturner’s Club Website  

 www.baylakewoodturners.com 

 

On our website you can pay dues and make contributions, see gallery items, read the      

newsletter, download instruction sheets and see recorded Zoom meetings plus much more.   

 

YouTube Channel 

Also check out our YouTube Channel at:  Bay Lake Woodturners                                                               

If you missed a demonstration or would like to review it again, they are listed on our YouTube 

channel.  

WOOD EXCHANGE  

 

We are looking for items to place in our wood exchange.  If you have any extra 

wood or tools you would like to donate to the wood exchange bring it to the 

meeting or just let Tim know what you would like to donate.  Thank You!   



  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

AAW International Woodturning Symposium 
June 1-4, 2023 

Louisville, Kentucky 
 

Join woodturners from around the world for the valued Symposium experience you look            
forward to: 

• More than 100 compelling presentations and demonstrations over three-and-a-half days. 
• Learn from world-class demonstrators. 
• Evaluate and buy the latest equipment, tools, and supplies at the Trade Show. 
• Share your work in the Instant Gallery. 
• Get inspired by the professional and member exhibitions. 
• Collect gorgeous, unique works from the auctions and Instant Gallery. 
• Make new woodturning friends! 
Location 
Kentucky Exposition Center, 937 Phillips Ln, Louisville, KY 40209 
 
As the site of our abruptly cancelled symposium in 2020, Louisville is ready to host woodturners 
from around the world once again! The Expo Center is close to the airport and has nearby         
options for RV camping.   
 
Save the date and make this trip a highlight for 2023! 

More details and registration coming soon. 


